Cranberry Lake Boat Club

2015 - 2016 Officers

Commodore - Clint Farnsworth Vice Commodore - Nick Hunter Secretary - Patty Farnsworth Treasurer - Jenna Burkard

Board of Directors

Paul Burkard
Arlene Davis
Clint Farnsworth
Bill Gleason
Sally Holden
Nick Hunter
Dave Lampart
Suzanne Liberty
Derek Lough
Joe Mauro
Catherine McCann
Dave Rurkowski
Kass Thompson
lan Ward

Team Leaders

Banquet - D. Lough Cardboard Boat Race - P. Burkard CIP - C. Farnsworth Directory - J. Owen, K. Vavra Dock / Navigation - B. Gleason Fish & Game - D. Hall Historian - B. Gleason Membership - P. Farnsworth & P. **Burkard** Merchandise - D. Lough Nominations - K. Thompson Picnic - N. Hunter Poker Paddle - N. Hunter Publicity - S. Liberty Water Quality / Invasive Species -A. Davis Web Site / Facebook - N. Hunter Firecracker 5K/10K - I. Ward

Address: Box 656, Cranberry Lake, NY 12927

E - Mail address: cranberrylakeboatclub@y ahoo.com

Website: www.cranberrylakeboat.cl ub/

Summer 2016 Newsletter



Pointless and 'Nuff at Sunrise

Summer 2016

As I write this Newsletter in mid June it feels like Summer has finally arrived with temperatures in the high 70's. A big bit of good news; Padgett's store has been purchased by an outfit out of Watertown with an expectation to open by the July 4th weekend. The Boat Club has a full slate of Events planned this Summer; so without further delay here they are:

July 2 - Firecracker 5K / 10K Race

Registration is at 8:00 AM in the Boat Launch's upper parking lot on Columbian Road with a race start at 9:00 AM. Registration and donor forms are available on our web site's home page at <www.cranberrylakeboat.club>, the Library, and in the Bargain Hunter.

July 9 - Member Dinner and Annual Meeting at the Fire Hall

Starting at 4:00 PM with a BYO social hour followed by a very brief Business Meeting, our Dinner Menu is; chicken parm., pasta and sauce, salad, rolls and butter, desert, coffee, water, and ice for \$16.00. Reservations may be made by calling Patty @ 848 2541 AND sending a check to CLBC at PO Box 656, 12927 by July 1, 2016. The primary purpose of the Business Meeting will be to vote in a slate of new Directors replacing those retiring and to vote on a By -Law change. The By-Law change is the elimination of the single Membership.

July 16 - Cardboard Boat Race

The Cardboard Boat Race is again being held at the NY State Campsite Beach with check – in at 12:00 PM and races beginning at 1:00 PM. Registration fee is \$30/ boat with forms available on our web site, the Library and in the Bargain Hunter. This year a fee of \$8.00 per car is being charged at the Campsite gate, so much for our Free Lunch. Think about car pooling.

July 30 - Paddle for the Library on the River

The Paddle for the Library (Poker Paddle) is again on the river with 7 stops available, starting any where at 1:00 PM and ending at the Pinecone at 4:00 PM. Sign up sheets are available at the Library, on our web site and in the Bargain Hunter.



2016 Boat Club Activities

June 4 - 9:00 AM Board Meeting
July 2 - Firecracker 5K / 10K
July 9 - 9:00 AM Board Meeting
July 9 - Annual Meeting & Banquet
July 16 - Cardboard Boat Race
July 30 - Poker Paddle
August 13 - 9:00 AM Board
Meeting
August 13 - Picnic at the CCC

Pavilion



New Clifton Community Center Pavilion

Newsletter:

Clint Farnsworth—Commodore 315-848-2541 / 863-943-4075 <cfarnswo@northnet.org>

Summer 2016 Continued:

August 13 - Picnic at the new CCC Pavilion

The Picnic this year will be held starting at 1:00 PM in the new Clifton Community Center Pavilion that we helped create. The menu is Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, and water. Plates, napkins and utensils are provided. The cost is \$5.00 for members and \$6.00 for non-members. Each family is asked to bring a dish (salad, fruit or desert) to pass, like the old days. Reservations may be made by calling Patty at 848 2541. You can pay at the Picnic.

Directory

This summer we will publish and distribute an updated directory to Boat Club Members.

Community Improvement Projects:

Clifton Community Center Pavilion - Finishing Touches

Partnering with the Library, finishing touches of, electrical / lighting, ceiling, sidewalk, stage, side curtains, and landscaping will continue this year. Brett Blackmer has completed the installation of a 100 amp service and all the outlets. Lighting will come later if required. Next week Kelly will install sod around the slab and clean up and seed the area. Next are side curtains and the ceiling The funds raised so far for the Pavilion are \$39,005. About \$24,000 has been spent so far; thus we have about \$14,000 available. Donations are always welcome.

Clifton Community Center Streetscape Project

We have received a Damoth Grant for \$1,820 to provide a lighted flag pole and another bench for the Veteran's Memorial Garden as part of the Streetscape Project adopted by the Town Board and supported by CIP. There is \$1,000 on deposit from the Boat Club's CIP Fund. for this project.

Water Quality and Invasives

We have also received a Damoth Grant of \$811.65 for Invasives Screening, applied for by Arlene Davis and our Water Quality and Invasives Committee. The money will be used to buy equipment to map the lake for invasives.

Other 2016 CIP Projects -

We have voted to fund the Banner Committee for \$250 and the Town of Clifton Beach Park Maintenance for \$250 as we have in the past.

In Memory of -

It is with sadness that we note the passing of Club Member: Marilyn Lewis